 Minutes

Lake Erie Board Meeting

October 16, 2007
Solon, Ohio Police Station – Community Room
Present:   Matt Anderson, Jen Aronoff, Mike Babbin, Julie Bare, Al Carrero, Pam Cook, Marilyn Dunman, Kevin Harrod, Heather Holmes, Lori King, Chuck Kunsman, Cathy Lautenschleger, Tina McCauley, Ian Stewart-Bates, Alisa Vereshchagin
Absent:   Cindi Bartko, Sarah Tobin
Guests:  Frank Campbell
The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by Al Carrero.    Motion to approve the September meeting minutes.  Approved.   
Executive Committee Reports
General Chair:  Al Carrero
· Convention – No CD’s available for Officials.
· The rooms were booked with one extra night.  Al negotiated with the hotel to only charge LESI for half of the rooms for the extra night.         
· Blizzard Meet – Communication sent to BRST through email.  Al needs letter head to send them written notification.  Al received the letter head and will take care of communication.   
· Quads – Al and Pam Cook received a letter from Chris Pierson stating that LESI should host Quads per our request.  The slogan could be: “Gonna have a gang fight”. 
· House of Delegates Meeting on October 27, 2007.  Location is Harding Middle School, 16601 Madison Ave., Lakewood, OH  44107.  Pam will post meeting directions on the website and in the newsletter.     
· Diversity Chair– Charlie Lownes will go to the Diversity Summit.  He will not be at the HOD meeting.    
Administrative Vice Chair:  Cindi Bartko – absent - no report
Senior Vice Chair:  Matt Anderson 
· Long Course Champs – Ohio will not be doing the Long Course Champs with us this year.  
· Matt is unsure of the Senior Circuit meets.  He is still negotiating.  There will definitely be a meet on 6/12 & 6/13.
Age Group Vice-Chair:  Tina McCauley

· Tina is having problems with her email.  Maybe a virus.  
· At the HOD meeting, Tina will have letters of thank you, Swimville certificates, and $100 bonus to the Clubs who volunteered at Zones.  Those Clubs who do not attend the meeting will have to contact Tina to receive their certificates.  Tina will also have fine letters (for those Clubs who did not supply the required number of volunteers).
· BRST met their quota of volunteers and are eligible for the $100 bonus.  They will not receive the $100 bonus.  It will be applied toward their fine money.  All fine money should be sent to Lori.  
· North Coast – Adam Katz needs to pay a fine to get his team registered.  They did not supply any volunteers for Zones.  They owe $450.  If North Coast can not afford to pay $450 at one time, they can make a payment plan arrangement.  

· Tina will mail fine letters to the teams who do not have anybody at the HOD meeting.   

· Quads – Vicki Ryan does not feel comfortable being the Quad Chair.  Sarah has agreed to be the Chair with help from Tina with the entries.  Sarah has to be paid.  Sarah and Tina will not go to the meet.  Vicki Ryan will be the Coach at the Quad Meet.  Pete Finefrock is interested, but he will need to let another Coach have the opportunity this year because he has been the Coach for the last two years.  Nominations for Quad Coaches should be submitted to Tina.  Both Sarah and Heather suggested Josh Brown because has been a Quad Coach in the prior years.  
· Swim Meets - Tina advised that a Meet Director is still needed for the Senior Invitational and Mile Meet.  

· Neon is supplying all of the workers for the Senior Meet.  There are 130 swimmers. Kevin agreed to step up and become the Meet Director for the Senior Invitational.  
· Euclid Marlins have agreed to host the BRST meet that was in December.  The Marlins can’t have the pool on December 9th so they would like to have the meet on December 8th.  Tina questioned that there was enough Officials to host the meet on that day. (WRS Bronze Meet and 7th & 8th Grade Invitational are also on that day).  Chuck said it will be tight, but probably workable.  There was also some concern brought up among the Board that Euclid may not be ready to host a meet.  We should give them the opportunity to host this meet and Tina will double check with them to make sure they understand what is expected.  This meet should mirror the meet in Kent.  
· Lake Shore has fewer swimmers than at last year’s Bronze Meet.  Tina is suggesting to the Scheduling Committee that next year, there should only be one site for the first Bronze Meet of the year.  

· Tina distributed a LESI Swimposium survey.  It will also be distributed at the HOD meeting.  (Cathy to make copies)  We are able to have 3 speakers for a Swimposium in 2008.  Tina spoke to Carol Birch.  The only month Carol said she could not supply speakers was during the month of April.  

· Mardi Gras Meet – There was possible miscommunication between Jim Bickel and John Bailey.  This meet was scheduled to be a Bronze meet.  John Bailey would not have bid on this meet if he knew that it could only be a Bronze meet.  He wanted this meet to be a Silver/Bronze meet. Tina has discussed this with the Scheduling Committee.  It was decided that this meet will remain a Bronze meet.  This meet is full with Bronze swimmers every year.  If the Meet is opened up to both Bronze/Silver swimmers there will be Bronze swimmers closed out.  There is also another meet on that day that is for Silver/Gold swimmers.  Al will communicate this decision to John on behalf of the Scheduling Committee.    

 Treasurer:  Lori King 

· Lori has received a request from Steve Roof (CCS) to pay for his registration for the Open Water Olympic Trials.  Steve has swum for LE for most of his life, but has been in College for the last 2 years.  Steve is only eligible for 50% reimbursement (per handbook).  Our policy doesn’t really apply to Steve who attends College in Florida.  He would like to rent a car and drive to Fort Myers.  Motion to 100% fund travel.   Sam is going to attend the meet too.  If we are funding Steve, we need to fund Sam too.  Steve is registered with both his College and Club team.    Motion to approve airfare plus $150 cap. Approved.  
Finance Vice-Chair:  Mike Babbin 
· Mike distributed the financials from Zones that were sent to USA Swimming.
· More bills came in.  We went from about $17,000 in profits to $12,500.  We are spending $7500 in rewarding.  We will end up making about $5000 (we budgeted $0).  

· We have still not collected money from the photography.

· Budget – many items were discussed.  
· Under Income – fines (qualifying times, scratch fines etc…) go to meet hosts.  The only fines that LESI gets are from Champs.  Pam commented that there were not a lot of fines anymore; Fines would be debited on registration.  
· $11,000 projected loss – There are four main categories causing this:  Swimposium, Marketing Committee, Diversity Committee and Quadranium Committee.

· Quadranium Committee has a plan.  Al is going to contact Craig and ask him to present his plan to the Board and then in the spring he can present his plan at the HOD meeting.    

· Mike will make revisions and distribute for approval via email.  

Secretary:  Cathy Lautenschleger – no report
Report of Representatives
Senior Coach Representative:  Heather Holmes - no report
Junior Coach Representative:  Kevin Harrod 

· Kevin talked to John Elliott.  He would be willing to run the meet if it was in Akron.
Athlete Representatives
Senior Representative:  Alisa Vereshchagin 
· Alisa will be able to attend the HOD meeting.  She will talk to Ian.  
Junior Representative:  Ian Stewart- Bates– no report
Athlete At Large:  Lauryssa Rieger – absent – no report
Athlete At Large:  Jen Aronoff – no report

Standing Committee Reports

Registration/Membership Chair:  Pam Cook 
· 2008 – 1325 Athletes


   77 Non-Athletes

      8 Clubs 

· Pam has noticed a real turn over with Club Registrars.  Pam has spent a lot of time on the phone with them.  

· Pam is renewing swimmers and coaches with fines.  If a Club has a fine she is referring them to Tina.  
Safety Chair:  Marilyn Duman – no report
Officials Chair:  Chuck Kunsman 
· Officials stroke & turn clinic at Rocky River.  
· Chuck will be sending out scheduling information for the meets in 2008.
· Kat Torek attended an Officials Clinic last weekend.  

Legislation Chair:  Julie Bare 
· The lane Marshall Legislation is being withdrawn.  
Technical Planning:  to be filled
Zone Chair:  Sarah Tobin – absent – no report 
Diversity Chair:  to be filled.  

Sanction Chair:  Frank Campbell

· All meets for 2007 have been sanctioned.  The CCS 11 & Over Meet has also been sanctioned.  
Old Business
New Business
· At the Zone Meet, there was discussion about adopting the Zone Logo as the new Lake Erie Logo.  Greg Ozonwich can make camera ready art for $400 - $500.  The athletes need to discuss this in their meeting.   Kevin to talk to Alisa and Ian about this.  
Meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Lautenschleger, Secretary

Next Meeting:  November 19, 2007 at 7:30 at the Solon Police Station    
